
April 18, 1994 

WILLIAM L. NEICHTER 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 
1313 LYNDON LANE 

SUITE 115 
LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 40222 

(502) 429-0266 

Dear Harold: 

This letter is mailed with the other of the same date. Still did not 
get WWII. 

I can't say I have ever seen any evidence of mail tampering, but I have 

received some letters from you that seem to have-'a lot of tape on them. 
Scotch type tape. Assume you put it on, I assume this is your style. 
In past, not on recent letter. 

Your letter of 4-11-94 to Jeffrey, Confidential, disturbs me. Here are 
my thoughts. 

Look at the base of the TV, see if the dust has been disturbed around 
the base. In addition, look at the screws that hold the back of the TV 
on. Assuming the TV has never been repaired, the screws should not 
have any scratches or slip marks on them. See if the dust has been 
disturbed around the screws. Should be apparent several weeks after 
opening. Mechanics and electricians, even amateurs such as me, can 
usually tell if a unit has been repaired this way. 

Most modern TVs are always on, which is easier on the circuits and 
make them turn on faster. Bug should show up on a circuit board, perhaps 
on the power supply board. Probably on wrong side of board,easy to find. 

Old trick is to put Scotch tape on door when you leave. If it has been 
disturbed, you know. I used to have to be careful in my union busting 
days as corporate counsel. Threatened Betsy. They never had the ambition 
to come to Louisville to bother me, though. 

We don't actually have a governor in jail, but the Feds are giving it 
their best shot. 

One thing you probably know is that with your recent reemergence in the 

public eye, Unsolved Mysteries, and the very popular Men Who Killed Kennedy, 
you again have a high public profile. Disturbs some people.Sort of 
reminds me of the beginning of Whitewash II. 

over 


